John G. Hammerstrom, 

Commander, USN Retired

P.O. Box 860

Tavernier, FL 33070-0860

Phone: 305 852 8722 Fax: 305 852 1940

Email: johnhammer@bellsouth.net




October 27, 2009

Mr. Gordon Heddell, Inspector General

Department of Defense

400 Army Navy Drive

Arlington, VA 22202-4704

Re: 
DOD IG Case 105900


DOD IG FOIA 09-0297


IC #629

Enclosures

Dear Mr. Heddell,

Following the closing of case number 105900 by DOD IG on April 3, 2009, I petitioned the Integrity Committee of the Council of Inspectors General for Integrity and Efficiency. You may be aware since you, as the Inspector General of DOD, were identified by the Integrity Committee as the responsible authority. The Integrity Committee has decided that the actions “properly fell within the discretion of an IG . . .” 

Thus, I’m turning to DOD Inspector General again.

What options are available to me? If a letter such as this can precipitate an Appeal of your decision of April 3, 2009, please honor this request to do so.

The Navy claims to have complied with the National Environmental Policy Act, and yet has provided no evidence to support that claim. The list of flaws in the Navy’s claim is long and has grown since the first complaint as you will read.

Sincerely,

John Hammerstrom,

Commander, USN Retired





